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Guidelines for Watching Keiko 
 
  by Carolyn Todd  
 
 

SFM heard today that, in the 
near future, each heya will have 
available a sheet of 'Guidelines 
for Watching Keiko' in English, 
German, Spanish, Italian and 
Japanese. As a lot of visitors to 
keiko are tourists with no 
previous experience of sumo 

and heya life, it was thought that 
there should be a few rules so 
that visitors know how they 
should act and keiko isn't 
disrupted. It's hoped that these 
guidelines will make the heya 
more relaxed about accepting 
foreign visitors.

 


